June 6, 2016

VIA EMAIL TO: boardsec@ontarioenergyboard.ca AND REGULAR MAIL

MS. KRISTI SEBALJ REGISTRAR ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD P O BOX 2319 2300 YONGE STREET SUITE 2700 TORONTO ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Sebalj:

Re: EB-2016-0050 – Hydro One GLPT

Algoma Coalition - Interrogatories

Our File No.: 12524-10

We are solicitors for the Algoma Coalition (the "Coalition").

As you are aware, on May 27, 2016, the Coalition appealed the Registrar's decision in Procedural Order No. 1 to deny the Coalition eligibility for the costs of its intervention in the above noted proceeding. Among other relief, the Coalition requested that the enumerated items 2–4 be stayed pending the outcome of its appeal.

The Coalition has made clear to the Board on numerous occasions, including in its present appeal, that its circumstances are unique and that it cannot participate in Board proceedings absent eligibility for cost awards. It is for this very reason that the Coalition requested a stay of the above noted enumerated items in Procedural Order No. 1.

To date there has been no response from the Board regarding the Coalition's appeal. Deadlines for filings continue to come and go, including today's deadline to request additional documentation from Hydro One, further prejudicing the Coalition from effective participation in this proceeding regardless of the outcome of its appeal.

Therefore, the Coalition requests an immediate response from the Board on the status of its appeal, its request for a stay of this proceeding pending our appeal and direction on the process for moving forward with the Coalition's intervention pending its determination.



Page 2

Please be advised that two hard copies of this letter will be delivered to the Board by regular mail.

Yours very truly, WISHART LAW FIRM LLP

TIM J. HARMAR Telephone Ext.: 233

Email: tharmar@wishartlaw.com

TJH:lh

390 Bay Street, Suite 500 Sault Ste. Marie, Ontario Canada P6A 1X2 Tel. 705.949.6700 Fax 705.949.2465 www.wishartlaw.com

excellent solutions.